
HILLSBOROUGH BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
Consistency Statement per Section 160D-605(a) 

 
Text Amendment Request from: Staff – Stormwater and Environmental Services 

Aug. 26, 2024 
 
The Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has received and reviewed the application from 

town Stormwater and Environmental Services staff to amend the Hillsborough Unified 

Development Ordinance as follows: 

 

Amend UDO §6.1 (Development Standards – Purpose and Intent) and §6.20.16 (Development 

Standards – Stormwater Management – Riparian Buffers) to conform with requested revisions 

from the Division of Water Resources of the North Carolina Department of Environmental 

Quality.  

 

The Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has determined the proposed action is/is not 

consistent with the Town of Hillsborough’s Comprehensive Sustainability Plan (CSP) for the 

following reason(s): 

 

1. The amendments are consistent with the Environment and Natural Systems chapter 

goal to “Employ an integrated ecosystem approach and stewardship mentality to 

protect, conserve, and restore critical environmental areas and natural systems.”  

 

Strategy: Develop and participate in programs that contribute to sustained 

ecological health of the environment and natural systems.  

 

The foregoing consistency statement having been submitted to a vote, received the 

following vote and was duly adopted this 26th day of August in the year 2024. 

 

Ayes: 

Noes: 

Absent or excused: 

 

 

 

____________________________________________ 

        Sarah E. Kimrey, Town Clerk 

 
 


